
AN ANALYSIS OF ROMAN INVASION OF LONDON IN AD 43
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Arriving in mid-summer of 78, Agricola found several previously defeated peoples had re-established their
independence. The tribal capital then moved to Colchester. The vanguard would clear out small parties of
enemy to the front and sides. The important facts are that in AD 42 Verica, a Roman ally who had recently
been expelled from all his territory by Caratacus, from the Catuvellauni tribe, went to Rome to seek support
from the Emperor Claudius as described below. Albans and Camulodunum Colchester. The straight-line
distance from Silchester to Chichester is 40 miles. Dio described the sea voyage as difficult but wrote that the
landing was unopposed. An interesting case is that of Barates of Palmyra, a Syrian who travelled to Britain,
probably as a merchant. There is confusion however over the name of a second group of tribesmen who were
left to delay the Roman forces whilst the main British force was being assembled. He used the three legions of
the British garrison augmented by the recently formed 2nd Parthica legion , imperial guards with cavalry
support, and numerous auxiliaries supplied from the sea by the British fleet, the Rhine fleet and two fleets
transferred from the Danube for the purpose. The author of this essay is happy to conduct tours of the
battlefield. Driving through and beyond the Midlands, they encountered stiffening opposition as they
approached Wales, where the fugitive Catuvellaunian prince, Caratacus, rallied the Welsh tribes on a new
anti-Roman front. The Emperor then proceeded to Colchester to receive the surrender of 11 British kings.
British morale would have been affected by the loss of their horses and the realisation that the Romans had
easily crossed the tidal river. The fortress at Inchtuthil was dismantled before its completion and the other
fortifications of the Gask Ridge in Perthshire , erected to consolidate the Roman presence in Scotland in the
aftermath of Mons Graupius , were abandoned within the space of a few years. It is recorded by Dio that
Gnaeus Hosidius Geta was awarded the ornamenta triumphalia for his achievements in the battle. Tacitus also
said that by AD 60, London had become an important centre for merchants and merchandise. Sentries would
be able warn the invaders of a surprise attack by the natives. A diversion up the creek to Faversham see above
would have allowed him to spend his first night on British soil well protected in a temporary campaign camp.
New coastal forts were built to meet the threat, but the troops were stretched too thin to hold the line for long.
It is a leapfrog movement. It was abandoned in AD. Coins were always supplied by Rome to do the things that
the Roman government cared about, such as pay the army. This was unusual for a Roman battle but the result
was that the Romans had a total victory. On a separate point, there was a huge find of 29, Roman coins in
between Blackmoor and Woolmer Pond. He hopes they will not be offended that some of their comments have
been ignored. Again I disagree, as I contend that XX Legion was on the east bank throughout, being used to
protect the crossing point. An invasion at Bosham would have meant a far riskier advance to London. Some
historians suggest Claudius arrived a few weeks later than my schedule above but they give no explanation for
the coins struck by the Alexandrian mint by 29 August.


